2019 VALUE ADJUSTMENT BOARD


Minutes of the January Monthly VAB Meeting

Thursday, January 9, 2020
9:00 AM, Council Chambers

1st Floor, City Hall (St. James)

Council Member Joyce Morgan, Chairman



Cheryl Brown, VAB Clerk, Excused
Council Member Garrett Dennis





Heather Pelegrin, VAB Supervisor

School Board Member Cheryl Grymes




Nichole Oswald, VAB Staff
Council Appointed Citizen Member Shirley Dasher, Excused

Grace English, VAB Staff

School Board Appointed Citizen Member Kris Barnes
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

In Attendance:

William H. Jeter, Jr., VAB Attorney
Chester Aikens, Executive Council Assistant, Council Member Morgan
Loree French, Counsel to the Property Appraiser
Keith Hicks, Chief Appraiser

Harry Guetherman, Commercial Division Chief, PAO
Jim Ogburn, Residential Division Chief, PAO
Dana Clark, Customer Service Division Chief, PAO
Sage Sullivan, Tangible Personal Property Division Chief, PAO
Tiffiny Pinkstaff, Counsel to the Property Appraiser

Chairwoman Morgan called the meeting to order at 9:08 AM

1. Introductions of Board and staff.  
2. Chairwoman Morgan introduced the newly appointed School Board Citizen Member, Kris Barnes.  Mr. Jeter then polled Ms. Barnes to ensure that she was qualified to serve on the 2019 Value Adjustment Board.
3. Chairwoman Morgan stated the next item on the agenda was to approve the 2019 VAB Organizational Meeting Minutes.  School Board Member Grymes made a motion to approve the Meeting Minutes from the 2019 VAB Organizational Meeting.  2nd by Citizen Member Barnes.  Board approved 4–0.

4. William Jeter, VAB Attorney, explained the Public Comments procedures.
5. Public Comments section:
· VAB # 478 – Hong Sheng, Petitioner, disagreed with the Special Magistrate’s recommended decision.  Because her concern dealt with her 2018 value issues, the Petitioner was informed that the 2018 VAB had adjourned and closed out its term and that the 2019 VAB had no jurisdiction.  The VAB Chair requested the Property Appraiser to confer with the Petitioner regarding her concerns and the Property Appraiser agreed to do so.
6. Consider the recommended decisions listed on the 3 page excel spreadsheet for the 2019 January 9, 2020 VAB Meeting.  Citizen Member Barnes made a motion to approve all of the recommended decisions on the excel spreadsheet.  2nd by Council Member Dennis.  Board approved 4–0.
7. Mr. Jeter gave an explanation regarding late filed petitions.  He specifically referred the VAB to, and read from the provisions of Rule 12D-9.015(14) Florida Administrative Code.  He informed the Board that the last regularly scheduled VAB hearings are approaching and that any further late filed petitions should be considered in light of whether the granting of their late-filing would be harmful to the taxing process.  He also informed the Board that any late filed petitions received on or after January 10, 2020 would continue to be reviewed and that he would continue to take the “Good Cause” rule into consideration when making his determination.
8. Mr. Jeter reported on the Florida Auditor General’s audit of the 2018 VAB.  This is a routine audit, authorized by statute.  Several other VAB’s (Escambia, Sumter, Alachua, Miami-Dade and Pinellas among them) are also being audited for performance and compliance with applicable law.  The audit duration is scheduled for October 10, 2019, through February 3, 2020.  The appointed Auditor met with the VAB Clerk, VAB Supervisor and VAB Attorney.  The Auditor submitted a list of written questions, to which staff replied.  The Auditor stated she will request random 2018 petition files for review.  There will be a formal “exit conference” and VAB will be permitted to make written responses to the Auditor’s conclusions.
9. Council Member Dennis inquired of the VAB Attorney as to progress since the 2019 VAB Organizational Meeting regarding diversity of VAB, in general, and Special Magistrates, in particular.  The VAB Attorney responded that he wrote Stephen Keller (Chief Assistant General Counsel, Property Tax Oversight Division for the Florida Department of Revenue (“DOR”)) to inquire if the DOR maintained any resources that would assist our VAB in its diversification efforts.  No reply had been received at meeting time.  The VAB Chair then suggested that VAB reach out to the D.W. Perkins Bar Association, the Hispanic and Latino Interest Committee of the Jacksonville Bar Association and the Jacksonville Women Lawyers Association.  The VAB Attorney stated that he would pursue those organizations; and he pointed out that the majority of VAB Special Magistrates are not lawyers, but are licensed property appraisers.  He stated he would continue inquiring among appraiser organizations for information to assist VAB’s diversity goals.
10. Chairwoman Morgan asked if there was any other business before the Board, seeing none, he announced the next Board meeting date & time and the meeting was adjourned.
Announce date and location of next 2019 VAB meeting:

Thursday, February 13, 2020 at 9:00 am







      
1st Floor, City Hall, Council Chambers
Meeting was adjourned at 9:58 AM.
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